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Mr S Norman  
Headteacher  

Dear parents, 

I hope you will enjoy reading this special edition of The Harveian, with our very 

talented guest editors Tom and Jack from Y12 bringing fresh ideas and designs to the 

format.  My sincere thanks to them both for doing such a tremendous job of the 

editing this term. I very much enjoyed their idea of asking Dom Van Der Wal for his 

recollections of The Harvey from my own era and for an insight into some of our 

teachers’ favourite films. That reminded me of the display in the main building 

corridor compiled by our excellent Librarians (Mrs Maull and Mrs Shipley) which 

highlights the latest books the staff have been reading that I know many of the boys 

find of interest (and hopefully inspires them to read a book or two themselves!)  I 

hope you will enjoy reading those new features in this edition and all about the extra-

curricular activities that are bringing a sense of normality back to proceedings onsite 

after such a tough 14 months for all. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from the guest editors – Tom and Jack: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello everyone, 

Thank you for reading this term’s edition of The Harveian – we 

have had a fantastic time compiling all the school’s events and 

writing our own articles for the newsletter. We would like to thank 

Mrs Maull for giving us creative freedom over newsletter, and we 

would also like to thank Dom Van der Wal for taking the time out of 

his schedule to write an article for us. 

Thanks, 

Tom and Jack 
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CRICKET 

U12 

 

Training started in term 4 with lots of boys encouraged to come along on a Thursday night 

after school to give cricket a go. Several club players emerged from this and a team was put 

together. Cricket nets are continuing, proving popular with the team, and at least 15 other 

year 7s are attending regularly this term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Despite the unpredictable weather conditions, fixtures have started and with a win against 

Ashford School and Oakwood Park Grammar in the Kent Cup. 

Report by Mr Dawson 

 

U13 

  
With only 2 games and 2 losses so far, we are hopeful that the U13 potential can 
shine through. The first game played this year was a cup game against St Lawrence 
of Ramsgate on a cold evening. Bowling was hard with hands cold and shaking and 
unfortunately this brought more wides and no balls than usual, conceding 156 in 20  
  



overs. There had been rain during our overs and when we came to bat it didn’t get 
any better. We struggled to chase the runs down in the early overs and when the 
rain was too hard we were 68-4 with only 9 overs left. Play was stopped, we retired 
to under the pavilion canopy and watched as the heavens truly opened and the 
whole of the field was covered in a layer of hailstones. The match was then 
abandoned and under the D/L rules St Lawrence were given the game. This sees us 
entering the plate competition and hopefully more opportunities to do well and gain 
experience. 
The second game against Norton Knatchbull on a sunnier Saturday morning saw a 
much closer and more enjoyable game. Jack T top scored with 41 and Isaac H 22 
saw the team get 101 off 20 overs for 6 wickets. We felt this was a slightly lower 
score under the circumstances but with it being a friendly we were still happy to 
share around the bowling. Again our extras were our downfall but it was oh so close. 
With the opposition chasing 102 we managed to restrict them to 99 going into the 
last over. Our Captain Harrison G stepped up and bowled a great line, but Knatchbull 
crawled over the line, getting 3 singles off 5 deliveries. Unlucky boys, some valuable 
lessons learnt in tightening up our bowling. We lost the game with 2 deliveries to go! 
 
I am sure with more training in the nets, high quality lessons with Mr Bristow and 
more fixtures coming up the team will improve and grow in confidence. 
Report by Mr Cowling 

 

U14 

 

The season started with an away cup game to Judd. 

Batting first, we saw out the 20 overs, but our total of 

41 was always going to be difficult to defend. Captain 

Ved R (10) & Jack C (7) top-scored. Despite some 

tight bowling from Ben S & Tom K, Judd chased down 

the total inside 10 overs. This means we’ll be in the 

plate competition after half term. 

 



The following week saw us have a friendly at home to Norton Knatchbull. This time we chose 

to bowl first, with some early wickets from Ved R coming in the opening over, before Tom K 

& Ben S got in on the act later in the innings. Some expensive overs later in the afternoon  

cost us though, as they scored 137 in their 20 overs. 

It was an uphill battle early on in our innings, thanks to some good bowling from the 

Knatchbull openers, but scores of 14 (Ved R) & 12 (Ollie O) helped steady us. The target 

became more about batting the entire overs again, more than chasing the total down, 

something we managed to do. 

The nets sessions after school on a Monday, as well the time in the Games lessons Monday 

& Wednesday morning, is starting to pay off, so here’s hoping for some better weather in 

Term 6, where the progression can be seen with the bat & the ball. 

Report by Mr Walton 

 

TENNIS 

 

Coach Skelton continues to work with the boys on a Tuesday night after school. Currently, 

Year 7 is targeted and we have a developing squad to work with. As well as team players, 

other students of all abilities are encouraged to 

come along and take advantage of this great 

opportunity to receive professional coaching. 

 

The National Schools cup fixtures started this 

term, but unfortunately the weather has taken 

its toll and seriously affected the matches. All 

fixtures have been rearranged and extended 

into term 6, though, and hopefully will go ahead. 

We managed to squeeze 2 friendly games in 

against Ashford school, and are looking for 

more. Our Year 8 and 10 squads for the 

matches are pictured below. These fixtures are 

important, and allow the opportunity for us to 

field more players in a team, so more pupils are playing competitive tennis. 

 



COVID RECOVERY ENRICHMENT SESSIONS 

 

After their time off school due to the lockdown, the 

boys have been delighted to take part this term in our 

Saturday Sport Sessions. This six-week program 

aimed at our KS3 pupils, and run by our PE staff, has 

been a great success, with many boys in Year 7, 8 & 

9 taking part with their friends.  Every week has been 

a combination of 

different sports, 

with boys 

enjoying 3 to 4 

sessions between 9am and 12pm, both indoor and 

outdoor – weather permitting.  

 

Shay F in Year 7 explains the reason he likes the 

sessions and comes every week is because ‘there is a 

different sport every week’. Indeed, this has been the opportunity for our pupils to try their 

hand at new sports that aren’t necessarily found in the curriculum. These sessions have taught 

the boys the basic rules and skills of each sport and provided them with ample gameplay time, 

with teams fiercely battling it out. Kabir in Year 7 was so pleased with his performance in 

badminton but couldn’t believe he nearly won the footgolf (in spite of tight competition!).   

 

With the glorious weather at the beginning of the term, the boys 

got to play Lacrosse, Softball, Handball and Footgolf. Lately, 

sessions have been indoors due to the enduring rain, with the 

boys enjoying unihoc, volleyball, 

futsal and table tennis. Ishy & 

Elliot M in Year 7 found all 

activities enjoyable although 

they both stated ‘futsal was my 

favourite!’ Futsal was a huge hit 

across the year groups, although 

dodgeball was a close second with many of our younger pupils 

such as Zak T & Jack H reluctantly leaving the hall, beaming 

sweatily, an hour later!  All year groups have also had a chance 

to use our fitness studio, with a series of fitness challenges. 

Some easily outperformed the benchmark set by the PE staff! 

 

 



A highlight of the program has 

undoubtedly been the Harvey Grammar 

Mini Golf Course, set indoors due to the 

heavy rain last week. The boys were over 

the moon to try our 18-hole indoor course 

set up across what is usually their history 

classroom as well as the fitness studio 

and the Endeavour House team 

headquarters! The course was at times 

quiet, with the boys concentrating to 

avoid sending their ball out of bounds, 

only to erupt into cheers a couple of 

minutes later as hole-in-ones were scored!  

 

With two more weeks to go this term, we are hoping for nicer 

weather as the boys are yet to try Ultimate Frisbee and NFL. There’s more to come indoors 

as well, with an orienteering session in addition to touch tennis! The boys are eager to take 

part, as Fred G (year 9) says, ‘it gets [us] out of the house’! A big well done must go out to all 

the boys who have turned up on a Saturday and taken part enthusiastically, with determination 

and fair play. Thank you to Mr Cowling and his team for putting these sessions on, as a lot of 

fun has been had by all. After several months of empty sports facilities, it is a pleasure to 

witness our sports hall and pitches resonating with the boys’ laughter and cheering in true 

sportsmanship.  

Report by Miss Hincker 

 

If you have any sporting news or achievements from outside of school, please email 

Mr Walton with the details so we can continue to celebrate the boys’ successes. 

 

Harvey Grammar School Sportsman of the Term  

 

Isaac G (Yr7) 

Scored an unbeaten 50 on his debut for the  

Harvey cricket team against Ashford School & 

followed it up with a 41 against Norton  

Knatchbull. 

 



 

 

YOUTUBE CHANNEL  

 

At the start of last year the Harvey Sports Journalism YouTube channel was created on 

which a majority of sporting fixtures including Football, Basketball, Hockey and Rugby are 

recorded, edited and uploaded to the public allowing people to really see what goes on in 

the Harvey Grammar Sports Department.  You can also find the Harvey Sports “How To” 

series that were produced by staff members during lockdown, as a means to learn new 

sporting skills. 

If you would like to watch some of the sporting fixtures which are already on the channel 

please go to YouTube and search Harvey Sports Journalism or copy and paste the following 

link into your browser: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w


FOLLOW US ON TWITTER 

 

To keep updated on all things sport at The Harvey, follow us on Twitter. Find details on 

fixtures, results, trips & everything else @HGSSport. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPONSORSHIP 

 

Own a local business? 

Know someone who does? 

Would you or they be interested in sponsoring or donating to Harvey Sports? 

We compete in local, regional, county & national competitions, not to mention the full & 

extensive extra-curricular programme we run within school. This gives the boys as much 

opportunity to participate, have fun & develop as possible. 

We want to continue to do this, whilst inspiring more boys to get involved. The prospect of 

pulling on a new Harvey sponsored kit would help this no end. 

 

Contact Mr Cowling (sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) or Mr Walton 

(jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) for more details. 

 

 

 

mailto:sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk
mailto:jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk


HGS SPORTS KIT 

 

A reminder that below is the PE & Sport kit for your lessons at The Harvey. All are available 

online from Ambition Sport. 

 

If, for whatever reason, you cannot bring in any of these items for your lessons, a note from 

your parent to explain the situation along with an alternative is required. 

 

 

 

EXTRA CURRICULAR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS 

 

 

HGS SPORTS KIT 

HGS SPORTS KIT 



 

EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MFL News: 

Speaking Skills 

Practising speaking skills in French and Spanish was very difficult during lockdown, so this term 

we’ve made the most of any sunshine we have had to work outside. The boys were therefore 

able to remove masks and converse in the language more freely. 

 

 
MFL Stars of the Week  

Every week each MFL teacher selects two students to be their ‘Stars of the Week’ based 
on effort and achievement in their language lessons. Mrs Wyllie then sends a positive 
referral home.  
Congratulations to all our winners so far!  
  

 

International School Award 

This term we received confirmation that The Harvey Grammar School has achieved the 
Intermediate International School Award from the British Council. 
  
This is acknowledgement of the work we do as a whole school community to instil 
an international outlook in our students through our links & projects with 
other schools around the world, cultural challenges and whole school events.  The 
British Council recognise that we provide students with real life experience of different  



cultures through our established connections and yet have also been able to adapt this 
during lockdown. 

  
Thank you / Merci / Gracias 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 

  

 Royal Mail stamp design competition entries are in!  

All of our year 7 and 8 boys have been very busy this term producing a piece of graphic design for the 

Royal Mail stamp design competition. The competition aims to celebrate all of the heroes of the 

pandemic including teachers, doctors and volunteers. The boys have captured their gratitude 

remarkably. Thank you for all of your fabulous entries- they are all very heart warming.  

Best of luck chaps!  

STraynor 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for reading 


